
Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes (Draft)


October 3, 2013, 7 - 8:45 PM


Winchester Public Library

In attendance: Leslie Kennedy (facilitator), Gloria Legvold, Rosemary Pye, Jean Herbert, and Marilyn Mullane (secretary)

Note: We did not have a quorum.  Accordingly, no votes were taken with the exception of the September 12th minutes since the minutes had been circulated and already commented on by the SC.

1. The minutes of September 12, 2013, as revised and shared electronically, were approved.  Leslie will forward the approved minutes to Maryann for posting on our website. Those attending agreed that each subsequent facilitator will check the previous month’s minutes for any outstanding action items.
2. Status of the Jimmy Tingle fundraiser.  Marilyn reported that to date 58 tickets have been sold and at this point our expenses are covered.  We still have 77 tickets to sell in 13 days for this event to be sold out.  SC members were asked to personally reach out to friends whose fundraising events they have supported in the past.  Also, in reviewing a marked up membership list, conceivably 38 members have not yet purchased tickets nor have 4 SC members (We cannot be sure of this because many payments were made in cash).  If those who have not yet purchased a ticket were to buy 2, our fundraiser would be sold out. The following assignments were made to followup with our membership - Leslie (Berman through DiLeo), Jean (Dolan through Kolodziej), Rosemary (Leaf through McKenna), Gloria (Morgan through Sudbury) and Marilyn (Sullivan through Wood).  Maryann will be reminded to send out one more blast to membership.

The night of the event, helpers will arrive NLT 6 PM for set up.  Leslie and Jean 
volunteered to take ticket at the door and sell tickets, if we are not sold out.  Gloria 
and Rosemary volunteered to solicit signatures for the bottle bill and make available 
membership brochures and voter registration form.  Juanita will be reminded to bring 
a check for the $1200 balance owed Mr. Tingle as well as a check for $250 for the 
Next Door Theater.  While the group agreed that refreshments weren’t needed (no 
intermission), Leslie suggested that we provide small water bottles for
      $1.00 and volunteered to pick them up.

3.   Leslie, Membership Chair, provided a brief report.  We now have 53 members.  For
      our November meeting, she will provide a draft membership renewal letter.  In     

      addition, she will follow up with non-members who attended our Annual Meeting.  

      Gloria did reach out to those non-members who attended our WHS building 

      renovation event last spring.  Marilyn will follow up with Maryann, who couldn’t make

      this meeting, regarding the status of the membership brochure as we hope to use 

      it at the upcoming Farmer’s Market and Jimmy Tingle fundraising event.

4.   Status of the Bottle Bill Petition.  Marilyn dropped off 117 signed forms collected to 
      date to a LWVMA representative and will continue to report weekly to the SC (the 

      end date is November 3rd).  We will easily meet our commitment for 500 signatures.  

      Gloria agreed to verify with Carolyn Starrett that we have someone signed up to 

      wear the costume so that the State rep doesn’t pick it up unnecessarily.  Phil 

      Coonley has agreed to lead the ABC Bottle Drive at the Sons of Italy this Saturday, 

      October 5th from 8 AM to 2 PM.  Rosemary had already graciously volunteered to 

      help from 9 - 11 AM.

5.   Status of the October 12th Farmer’s Market.  Jean reported that our booth is well 
      staffed and prepared to solicit petition signatures, sell Jimmy Tingle tickets, and

      register voters for the December 10th 5th congressional seat general election.

      Marilyn indicated that she may have to bow out.  Those already signed up for 

      booth coverage were very flexible and indicated that they were available for the set

      up time slot.  Jean noted that members, like Frances Shawcross, were also 

      available to help.  If needed, a call could go out to membership to help with this 

      event.  Maryann had already volunteered to take pictures.  The LWVMA is very

      interested in pictures related to the bottle bill petition.

6.   Gloria, Jean and Marilyn volunteered to participate in the annual LWVMA 
      Phonathon.  The Winchester League will earn 15% for any donations made by a

      Winchester League member before October 11, 2013.

7.   Possible change in meeting location and date.  Juanita had e-mailed the SC that 
      she could no longer make Thursday evening SC meetings and that Tuesday 

      evenings, as a possibility, could work.  Those in attendance noted that any Tuesday 

      in the month would also work for them.  Marilyn will solicit SC members unable to 

      attend for their input regarding setting up a regularly recurring meeting on a different 

      week night.  In addition, the change from Thursday will be effected in November. 

      Jean did mention that she was scheduled to host the November meeting.  If the 2nd 

      Tuesday of the month works best for the SC, we will need another host for 

      November.  Lastly, Nancy’s offer to host meetings at the Sanborn House will be 

      discussed during the November meeting.

8.   Attendance at the October 19th, League Leaders Lunch in Florence, MA from 11 - 3 
      PM.  None of the SC members attending were able to sign up for this event and 

      rsvp’s are due October 11th to nkassabian@lwvma.org.  Cost per person is $20 

      (pay at the door), and includes lunch.  Marilyn agreed to solicit from the remaining 

      SC members and Communications Chair Jo-Ann Michalak.  If no one can make it 

      from this group, Maryann will be asked to solicit from our membership.

9.  Voter Services Report.  Leslie reported that the rotary is confirmed for one week for 
     the October 15th election and the transfer station for two weeks for the December 

     10th election.  Leslie also confirmed our “free” use of the transfer station (approved 

      by the Town Manager) for an upcoming election that we have elected to use for local 

      elections in March.  She also indicated that the town now has a new policy whereby 

      the rotary can only be booked six months in advance.  Accordingly, she could not 

      book through November 2014 but will keep track to ensure future rotary banner 

      hangings. 

      Rosemary and Marilyn reported on the successful high school drive and

      concurred on the lessons learned that Juanita and Maura developed afterwards 

      (Juanita will be asked to share with SC members).  Discussion also included the 

      need to include membership to help staff our public events.  Traditionally, members 

      have volunteered for the high school registration drive.  It would also be helpful to 

      provide more detailed results, i.e. the % of the senior class that registered and track 

      results from year to year.  Lastly, a front page Star article complete with pictures 

      highlighted our high school event. 

      To assist our new Voter Services Chair in related responsibilities, Gloria volunteered 

      to solicit “rides to the polls” and provide names to Town Clerk Mary Ellen Lannon.  

      Rosemary also reported that the Voter Services subcommittee met and have 

      planned a fall voter registration drive at Woburn high school.  Maura and Juanita 

      indicated that they were available.  Rosemary reached out to Woburn’s City Clerk 

      who worked with us several years ago.  He will contact the Woburn principal for a 

      date before the November 20th cutoff.  The subcommittee is also considering drives 

      at Stoneham and Medford high schools later in the year as these towns also do not 

      have a local League.  Finally, Juanita has ties to the Brazilian and Asian 

      communities and would like to pursue something with these communities as well.

10.  Jean led the review of the proposed revised bylaws.  Those attending made further  
       suggested changes.  Jean will capture these changes and circulate among SC 

       members unable to attend tonight’s meeting.  They will be asked to review and be 

       prepared to suggest further revisions and/or vote on final changes at the 

       November meeting.  Marilyn will also review bylaws for items that still require a SC 

       decision for discussion at our November meeting, i.e. co-signator of check over 

       $500.

November Meeting:

Host

Jean





Facilitator
Marilyn





Secretary
Gloria

Note:  The date of the November meeting will be finalized once the SC has re-established a new regularly recurring evening of the month.


